
From: Norlock, Paula (MNRF) <paula.norlock@ontario.ca>  
Sent: 29-Apr-20 4:30 PM 
To: Martina Chait <MartinaC@dourodummer.on.ca> 
Cc: Duncan, Mike (MNRF) <mike.duncan@ontario.ca> 
Subject: RE: Fishing Complaints at Crowe's and McCracken's Landing 
 
Hi Martina, 
 
Thanks for reaching out.  I’m sorry to hear that there are still concerns at these locations.  I am 
not speaking on behalf of enforcement as we enforce our mandate as laid out in law, but I did 
consult with the local District office and they provided that MNRF generally does not support or 
encourage the use of the Trespass to Property Act, municipal by-laws or other measures to 
restrict access to a public fishery. Accessible shoreline fishing opportunities are important to 
both local and visiting anglers. My understanding is that the concerns themselves at these 
locations are around garbage, noise etc. and not necessarily the fisheries resource itself, which 
I understand there has been attempts to rectify through the items you’ve mentioned.  According 
the Fisheries Management Zone 17 (FMZ 17) Advisory Council report the plan for FMZ 17 
encourages the use of public land and access points for responsible angling. 
 
It is correct that any private property owner can use the Trespass to Property Act to allow or not 
allow certain activities and specify timing around those restrictions (time of year, times of day 
etc.).  Generally to communicate this most effectively this notification is done by posting at the 
location through signage exactly what is not allowed, in this case that would be prohibiting 
access to the property for the purpose of fishing (not fishing itself as fishing occurs in the water 
which is not owned by the property owner). Enforcement around a proposed prohibition such as 
this is workload to the Police, and potentially bylaw and ourselves given the need to respond to 
potential violations as it would come to a restriction such as this.   
 
Overall the Ministry hopes that an acceptable solution can be found to allow fishing to continue 
in areas where it is possible to do so while also encouraging responsible behaviour by the 
angling community. 
 
Thanks, 
Paula 
 
Paula Norlock | Staff Sergeant – Manager, Area Enforcement Unit, Peterborough District, C680 | 
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry - Enforcement Branch | 300 Water St., 1st Floor, North 
Tower | Peterborough, Ontario K9J 3C7 | 705-755-3364 (desk) | paula.norlock@ontario.ca | 
http://ontario.ca/conservationofficer 
 
MNRF Peer Support | 1-888-311-9770 - 24/7 Peer Support Phone Line | Personal & Confidential Peer 
Support – Helping Peers in Crisis 

 
ENFORCEMENT BRANCH MISSION: To safeguard the public interest by leading and delivering professional regulatory protection 
of Ontario’s natural resources. 

This electronic transmission, including any accompanying attachments, may contain confidential information that may be privileged 
and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law, and intended only for use by the recipient named above. Any distribution, 
review, dissemination or copying of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you 
have received this in error, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the copy you 
have received. Thank you 

 

mailto:paula.norlock@ontario.ca
http://ontario.ca/conservationofficer
https://intra.ontario.ca/mnrf/peer-support-program


From: Martina Chait <MartinaC@dourodummer.on.ca>  
Sent: April-27-20 4:47 PM 
To: Norlock, Paula (MNRF) <paula.norlock@ontario.ca>; Duncan, Mike (MNRF) 
<mike.duncan@ontario.ca> 
Subject: Fishing Complaints at Crowe's and McCracken's Landing 
Importance: High 
 

CAUTION -- EXTERNAL E-MAIL - Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender. 

Hi Paul and Mike,  
 
I hope you are both doing well. Back in 2017 and 2018 you had worked with Dave Clifford and other 
township staff regarding fishing complaints at Crowe’s and McCracken’s Landings. The Township had 
implemented all of the recommended approaches regarding signage, hours of access, providing port-a-
potties and waste receptacles.  
 
We have heard from residents in the area of the landings that the Township will soon receive a petition 
requesting that fishing is banned completely at both locations. Could you please let me know what the 
provincial position is on these types of requests and if there is a preferred outcome from the provincial 
perspective? I’ve seen in the notes from 2017 that it would be possible to ban fishing in both locations 
under the Trespass to Property Act but that it would cause a lot of work for our local police force the 
OPP and yourselves, is that still the case?  
 
I have also reached out to the OFAH as they were previously involved in these discussions as well.  
 
Thank you for your assistance.  
 
Martina 
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